August 17th 2022, at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:05 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents present.

The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. John Strope made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Jeff Robbins seconded the motion and Chad Cooley made it unanimous. The minutes of the last monthly meeting were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept it as written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and John Strope made it unanimous. The treasurer's report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Mowed Road Sides

Pushed 1B in Cinder Shed, 300 ton from Lopke

Hauled all pipes from shop to Hall Rd.

Installed 100ft. of schedule 40 to replace old drain pipe

Replaced Concrete pipe with plastic for Rich Feusner

Installed 1500 ft. drain tile for Hall Rd.

Clean ditch out on Ridge Rd. and need to go back to tar and chip

Replaced broke flail mower belts

GMC got inspected at Redneck Auto and recall fixed at Sherwood's

Western Star Inspection needed a new windshield, drivers, shocks, and brake canister where the chain slapped

Blew a hose on a the back hoe

Ordered 350 ton black cinders from Mclure Enterprises

Received 300 ton 1B from Lopke

Took delivery of 24, 2' x 6' head wall blocks

Booked dozer for August 22<sup>nd</sup> on Hall Rd.

Johnson's Hauled 400 ton 57s to Hall Road for drain tile

All Bills on hand were paid.

The comment form was signed for Brett Kolesar regarding a subdivision.

The Stagecoach Transport & Crushing LLC agreement was signed for 4" minus material.

The start date for the Hall Rd. Dirt and gravel project is Tuesday the 23<sup>rd</sup>. The dozer will be delivered on Monday from Bradco.

Throughout the month, John received a call from Frontier regarding an incident in 2021. After trying numerous times to return the call, and failing to get a hold of anyone, this matter is tabled until further notice. Just recently, the road crew has cut trees off of

frontier lines on Cooley Rd., Raglan Rd., Lent Rd. and Manchester Rd. The board agreed to continue documenting any situations pertaining to frontier.

The board agreed to rent a mini excavator with a ditching bucket to maintain the tar and chipping and the ditch itself on Ridge Rd. This is to wait until Hall Rd. project is complete.

350 tons of cinders is to come next week.

A 50% advance form was submitted to the conservation district for the Hall Rd. project.

No response or call back from our township solicitor regarding the resolution for tree removal. Jeff Robbins volunteered to contact the solicitor again. This matter is still pending.

Meeting Adjourned, 8:16 p.m.

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

Approved
Approved